
Upcoming Meetings

The WAHI Inspector

Central Wisconsin Chapter
Wednesday, June 18
Social 6 p.m., dinner/meeting 6:30 p.m.
Palms Supper Club Steak House
5912 Bus. Hwy 51, Schofield 
Speaker: Craig Czerwinski, City of Wausau 
electrical inspector, on electrical changes.

Chippewa Valley Chapter
Wednesday, June 4
Dinner 5:30 p.m., meeting 6 p.m. 
Jade Garden Restaurant
3620 Gateway Dr., Eau Claire
Speaker: Greg Wiess of Certified Inc. on 
air conditioning systems, boilers, flues, and 
furnaces. Bill Pabich on radon.

Fox Valley Chapter
Tuesday, June 17
Special Meeting: Tour of Spancrete plant in 
Valders at 1 p.m., then tour of Valders Stone 
& Marble and dinner and business meeting at 
Mr. Lucky’s. See p. 2 for details & addresses.

Madison Chapter
Thursday, June 19
Roundtable 6 p.m., dinner/meeting 6:30 p.m.,  
speaker 7 p.m.  
Rex’s Inkeeper
301 N. Century Ave., Waunakee
Speaker: See website for details

Milwaukee Chapter
Tuesday, June 10
Social 6 p.m., dinner 6:30 p.m., meeting 7 p.m. 
Klemmer’s Banquet Center 
10401 W. Oklahoma Ave., West Allis
Speaker: Affiliate member Cassidy Kuchen-
becker of Environmental Initiatives LLC, 
with part 2 of "Detection of Moisture Behind 
Brick and Stone Facades."
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Finally, it is spring! At least I think it is. Three 
days in a row of over 70 degrees for the first 
time this year. Next the weather will be 90 and 
raining. I am always the positive thinker!

I have been doing my best to visit all five 
chapters to experience, in person, how each 
is doing. I want to hear members’ thoughts 
and opinions about what each chapter needs 
or wants, as well as let you know my own 

thoughts and goals for your association.  

Unfortunately, timing has not been my strong suit! I missed the first 
Chippewa Valley meeting by a week (even after going online to check 
the meeting date), and was late for the last Milwaukee meeting due to 
a long inspection (but made it, for a short time). Then I found out that 
Madison is not meeting for awhile. Someone want to get me a calendar? 

I do not have a smart phone for scheduling. In fact, I have a flip phone. 
Apparently, I now have the nickname of “Flip," per our State VP Doug 
Hoerth. I did manage to make it to all chapters but Madison. I've visited 
Madison within the last eight months, so I am feeling somewhat in tune.

While visiting, I have met some really awesome members, experienced 
a large amount of positive input, and learned many new ideas on how 
to run chapter meetings. Witnessing what is useful in each chapter, 
and what may work to incorporate into each chapter education, was 
also a very valuable lesson. I plan to continue to visit each chapter at 
a minimum of three times throughout my presidency and get as much 
member input as possible to work towards what members want and 
need from the Board of Directors and your association.

We have a board meeting in June, so feel free to contact your chapter 
representative to let us know what we can do to help you become a 
better inspector. Have a suggestion for a meeting or seminar? We’d like 
to hear it. Your ideas and feedback make us a better organization.

I hope everyone had a great Memorial Day weekend. To all of you who 
have served our great country, thank you all from the bottom of our red, 
white, and blue hearts. You are the best.

Your President, 
Kent Schwanke

From the President: 

WAHI Prez Visits Chapters

http://www.wahigroup.com
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Fox Valley
Chapter

Our May educators were State and Fox Valley officers President Kent Schwanke and VP 
Doug Hoerth. They provided photo examples of various inspection issues and discussed 

how they might be reported. Kent discussed a handout he provided titled “How to Avoid 
Inspection Problems and Complaints.” Doug showed cross-connection examples and how to 
identify an “approved” hose-mounted shower head and kitchen faucet hose sprayer. You should 
find A112.18.1 on the device which indicates it contains a backflow preventer. 

Special Field Trip Meeting in June 
Our Tuesday, June 17 education session will include a field trip to Valders, WI. At 1 p.m. we will 
tour the Spancrete plant (2331 Spancrete Rd.) and then Valders Stone & Marble (318 Washington 
St.). We'll follow with a dinner and business meeting at Mr. Lucky’s (151 Tyler St.). If you have 
them, bring a hard hat and safety glasses, and wear safety shoes. Further details will be furnished 
by e-mail.

Note: The Realtors Association of Northeast Wisconsin (RANW) MLS Services has a promo 
that allows Supra Display Key holders to upgrade to the new eKey at no cost. The promo runs 
through August 15th. Those interested should contact Angela Schilling at aschilling@ranw.org.

Chippewa
Valley

Chapter

Our May meeting speaker was Neal Anderson from Anderson Electric. Neal gave a 
presentation on main panels. He showed numerous differnent types of panels, cross breaker 

types, grounding and bonding. Following Neal's presentation, we had a photo session from 
members and discussion.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, June 4th at Jade Garden Restaurant, 3620 Gateway Dr., 
Eau Claire. The buffet supper starts at 5:30 p.m., followed by our meeting at 6 p.m. The cost 
of supper and meeting is $20 (tip extra). Our speaker will be Greg Wiess from Certified Inc. in 
Altoona. Greg will present information on air conditioning systems, boilers, flues, and furnaces. 
We encourage members to bring photos to present. Also, Bill Pabich will be present for some 
information on radon.

The chapter normally meets on the first Wednesday of each month. Due to production dates, 
members may not receive a newsletter issue until very close to our meeting date, or even after.  
To avoid missing a meeting, please mark your calendar in advance.

Having received advance notice from numerous members that they were unable to attend 
the May meeting, we were forced to cancel it. This is the first time in the past 15 years 

this has happened. Central Chapter President Rich Duerkop knew the speaker very well and 
he understood and appreciated the chapter making the decision. Hopefully this is a one-time 
incident.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, June 18th at Palms Supper Club Steak House,  
5912 Bus. Hwy 51 in Schofield. Social hour begins at 6 p.m. and dinner at 6:30 p.m. The cost 
to attend a monthly chapter meeting is $25 with dinner or $10 without the meal. Contact Rich 
Duerkop with any questions at 715-241-8222 or e-mail americansentry1@charter.net. Our 
speaker will be Craig Czerwinski, the City of Wausau electrical inspector. Craig says there are 
some electrical changes coming. Please make every effort to attend.

Chapter Meeting Highlights

Central
Chapter

continued on p. 3
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Our next meeting will be Tuesday, June 10th at Klemmer’s Banquet Center, 104th & 
Oklahoma Ave. in West Allis. Social at 6 p.m., dinner at 6:30 p.m., meeting at 7 p.m. 

Cost is $25, which includes dinner and the continuing education. Our speaker will be affiliate 
member Cassidy Kuchenbecker of Environmental Initiatives LLC, who will provide part 2 of 
the presentation "Detection of Moisture Behind Brick and Stone Facades." Pictures depicting 
evidence of underlying damage will be presented, along with explanations. Evidence can be 
collected both on the interior and exterior with or without use of moisture meters. Colored 
handouts of the pictures may be available.

Milwaukee
Chapter

We had a last minute cancellation for our May speaker. However, affiliate member Tracey 
Schultz from Enviromental Inititives filled in. She was very energetic and kept the 

members involved and informed. Tracey talked about “chemically-sensitive buyers” and radon 
testing. She brought a unique prosective on how to identify and deal with buyers who may be 
sensitive to issues in the home and/or may have some other issues. We were able to relate from 
past dealings with these types of buyers. Tracey answered our questions and we gained very 
useful information. A very big thank you to her for filling in at the last minute.

Madison Chapter Treasurer Roger Howard has resigned. He is retiring and plans to travel the 
world. Dan Kruger will be taking over the treasurer duties. We are looking for a member to serve 
as secretary too. Please contact Denny Kruger if you are interested. 

The chapter meets six times per year on the 3rd Thursday in January, February, May, June, 
September and October. Our next meeting will be on Thursday, June 19th at Rex’s Inkeeper,  
301 N. Century Ave., Waunakee. Roundtable begins at 6 p.m., dinner/meeting at 6:30 p.m. and 
speaker at 7 p.m. Anyone with a good speaker for the meeting please contact Ron Miller or 
Dennis Kruger. 

Looking ahead, we are working on an early-fall tour of Forest Products Laboratory. This tour 
has always been very informative. It will be an afternoon start with dinner and a short business 
meeting to follow. Other chapter members are welcome to attend. Watch for more details in a 
future issue.

Madison
Chapter

WAHI 
has a 
Facebook 
Page

WAHI invites you to join us on Facebook. The 
WAHI Facebook page is a wonderful venue to 
make chapter announcements (meeting changes, 
speakers,  location updates, meeting reminders, 
etc.), board announcements, post State Board 
meeting minutes, etc.

Please see below for instructions on creating a 
Facebook account if you do not have one yet, 
and how to find the WAHI page

How do I sign up for Facebook Account?
To create an account, go to www.facebook.com. 
Enter your name, birthday, gender and email 
address. Then create a password. After you 

complete the registration form, Facebook will 
send you an email. Just click the confirmation 
link to complete the sign up process.

How do I find the WAHI page?
After you have created your Facebook page, 
type Wisconsin Association of Home Inspec-
tors in the search box. Request to be “liked." 
You will get a response when WAHI accepts the 
request. The WAHI Facebook page is a closed 
group – only WAHI members can view and 
participate on the page. 

Any questions? Contact Bob Turicik at  
homereview@wi.rr.com or 920-892-7654.
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Exciting news! WAHI is offering long sleeve microfiber 
wind shirts and short sleeve polo-style knit shirts with the 
WAHI logo, with the option to personalize with your name 
or company name (no logos). Both are high-quality shirts 
with great color options.  

Pricing is as follows:
•	 Microfiber windbreaker (lined) – $45 + shipping 
•	 Men’s polo shirt – $35 + shipping
•	 XXL or larger – add $3
•	 Personalization – $4 for up to 2 lines, $2 for each 

additional line 
•	 Shipping – $10 for up to 4 items; add $5 for 5-10 items. 

Members may combine orders and ship to one address.

Use the order form below, and submit orders to Julie 
Arnstein via email to juliewahi@gmail.com, fax to 262-
785-6765 or by mail to 4590 S. Raven Lane, New Berlin, 
WI 53151. Questions? Call 414-299-9766 or email Julie.  
Payment must be included with order form – MasterCard, 
Visa, cash or check.

WAHI
Apparel

http://www.riversendtrading.com/cgi-bin/liveweb/site.w%3Flocation%3Db2c/product.w%26action%3Dsearch%26division%3D%26category%3D%26prb%3D%26srb%3D%26mill%3D%26product%3D2200%26result%3D2200%26brands%3Dno%26frames%3Dno%26target%3Dmain%26sponsor%3D000001
http://www.riversendtrading.com/cgi-bin/liveweb/site.w%3Flocation%3Db2c/product.w%26action%3Dsearch%26division%3D%26category%3D%26prb%3D%26srb%3D%26mill%3D%26product%3D6130%26result%3D6130%26brands%3Dno%26frames%3Dno%26target%3Dmain%26sponsor%3D000001
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Fireplace draft properly?

I was at a home that a couple had recently purchased. When they went to use the fireplace (a 
couple months ago) they got smoke back into the home. When I was there, I noticed that they 
had a corner fireplace with one and a half sides open. The flue was meant for only a 30" by 
30" fireplace opening. Theirs was much bigger. They also took a set of old glass doors off the 
fireplace, which were there when they bought it. I told them that the glass doors were probably 
there to reduce the fireplace opening and stop fireplace from spilling smoke.  

The homeowner then grumbled about the home inspector for not noticing the flue was not big 
enough. I mentioned that, honestly, there are certain chimney guys who wouldn't know that 
this is the problem.

My recommendation for you home inspectors, if you don't have it already, is to make a note 
regarding your uncertainty regarding how well the fireplace will draft.
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New 
Members

New Home Inspector Members
Joshua Brading	
Home Pro Inspections, LLC	
W2302 County Road O	
Sheboygan Falls 53085	
920-889-3123	
josh@homeproinspections.biz	
Fox Valley Member

Joe Leise
Leise Property Services LLC	
2770 Southview Ridge	
Red Wing 55066	
651-442-3201	
joe.leise@yahoo.com	
Chippewa Valley Member

Scott Raymond	
AmeriSpec of Waukesha, LLC	
N6 W30041 Bryn Drive	
Waukesha 53188	
262-442-1005	
sraymond@amerispec.net	
Milwaukee Member

The WAHI Inspector is the official publica-
tion of the Wisconsin Association of Home 
Inspectors. Published monthly, deadlines 

are the 20th of the month before publication 
(ie. May 20th for the June issue). 

Wisconsin Association 
of Home Inspectors, Inc.
c/o 4590 S. Raven Lane
New Berlin, WI 53151

414-299-9766 (Milwaukee)
877-399-9244 (Toll-free)

262-785-6765 (Fax)

www.wahigroup.com

Executive Director: Julie Arnstein
juliewahi@gmail.com

mailto:juliewahi%40wi.rr.com?subject=
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Where to Find E&O 
Insurance for Inspectors

Allen Insurance Group
P.O. Box 1439
Fort Valley, GA 31030
Contact: Bob Person (ext. 172),  
Melissa or Heather (ext. 175) 
1-800-474-4472
Great service, many choices and fee schedules. 
Covers radon also.

Citadel Insurance Services, LLC
826 E. State Road, #100
American Fork, UT 84003
Contact: Jason Fiack
801-610-2735;  Fax 801-610-2701  
www.inspectorproinsurance.com    
General liability and errors & omissions 
insurance for home and building inspectors

FREA
4907 Morena Blvd., #1415
San Diego, CA 92117
800-882-4410 or www.frea.com
Offers competitive rates, a low deductible 
and a package of other benefits. Rates for 
commercial and residential inspections; not 
based on volume or revenue.

OREP
6760 University Ave. #250
San Diego, CA 92115
888-347-5273; Fax: 619-704-0567
info@orep.org 
www.orep.org
Includes premises coverage & most incidental 
coverages. Competitive rates.

Vincent, Urban, Walker and Assoc. Inc.
139 S. Washington St. 
P.O. Box 8608
Green Bay, WI 54308    
Contact: Debbie Catsuros at 920-432-7246
Many types & companies. Services individual 
inspectors; fee based on volume. Radon also.

Zolofra Insurance Agency
P.O. Box 8787 
Red Bank, NJ 07701
Contact Ben Zolofra at 888-858-1777 or 
ben@zolofrainsurance.com
www.allprocoverage.com
Multiple carriers. Coverage on mold and lead 
testing, septic, pest & pool inspections, prior 
acts, workers comp, commercial auto, more.

http://www.inspectorproinsurance.com
http://www.frea.com
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Tips and
Tidbits

WAHI Legal Support (WLS) 
Attorney Roy Wagner, of von Briesen 
and Roper, continues offer risk-free initial 
counseling to members with legal concerns. If 
further legal assistance is requested, the cost 
of the initial consultation will be included 
in the bill. Contact Roy at 414-287-1250 or 
rwagner@vonbriesen.com. Note: The WLS 
program is completely independent of the 
WAHI Arbitration System. 

Membership Renewal
Be on the lookout for your 2014-2015 
membership renewal. Renewal is due July 1st.  
Members who have not renewed by August 
1st will be removed from the database and 
website and be asked to cease the use of the 
WAHI name, emblem, and any insignia on any 
marketing materials and/or websites.

2014-2015 WAHI 
Membership Roster
A new, printable membership roster will be 
completed by September 1st, based on the 
renews received by August 1st. Make sure 
to submit any updates to Julie at juliewahi@
gmail.com so your contact info is current in the 
new roster and on the website.

Ride Along Program
The WAHI Ride Along Program assists new 
members as they embark on their business. 
Experienced members interested in sharing 
their knowledge and experience with a fellow 
member by allowing them to accompany you 
on an inspection are asked to contact Julie 
Arnstein. Julie will add their name to a list 
given to a member looking for guidance of this 
type. Contact Julie at 414-299-9766 or 877-
399-WAHI or juliewahi@gmail.com. 

continued on p. 11

mailto:rwagner%40vonbriesen.com?subject=
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WAHI Arbitration Program
All members are encouraged to make every 
effort to resolve homeowner/inspector 
disputes without outside help. When that 
is not successful, know that the WAHI 
Dispute Resolution Program is here for you. 
The process begins when the complainant 
(homeowner) contacts Resolute Systems,  
the program administrator, via mail at  
1550 N. Prospect Ave., Milwaukee 53202, 
e-mail at info@ResoluteSystems.com or their 
Web site at www.resolutesystems.com. 

For information contact Arbitration Committee 
Chair Dave Strandberg at 608-255-3966 or 
dstrand8@tds.net.

Office Max Discount
The Office Max corporate discount is available 
to all members of WAHI. Purchase online at 
www.OfficeMaxSolutions.com. The user name 

Tips and 
Tidbits
continued from p. 10

is wahi and the password is member1. In-
store purchases require use of a WAHI Retail 
Connect Card. See the November 2012 issue 
(page 16) of the newsletter at www.wahigroup.
com for a printable card. Office Max will 
laminate the card when you visit the store.

Email Address for 
WAHI Executive Director 
Please update your email address book 
for Julie Arnstein. Her current address is 
juliewahi@gmail.com.

We Need Your Current  
Email Address!
Via our website, WAHI sends mass emails 
containing important announcements and 
interesting articles/information. Having your 
correct email address is vital in terms of WAHI 
communication. Take a look at your listing in 
the member database on the website and let us 
know if your info is not up-to-date. 

Member News
Share your news, joys, recognitions, temporary 
setbacks (illness or injury), etc. Privacy should 
be recognized, and information provided 
must be okayed by the person involved. Send 
submissions to Julie at juliewahi@wi.rr.com. 
Deadline is the 20th of the month before the 
newsletter (ie. March 20th for the April issue). 

Updating Your Contact Info
Please visit www.wahigroup.com and find your 
listing under the members tab on the home 
page. If you have recently moved or if your 
information is not correct/complete, please 
contact Julie at juliewahi@gmail.com, 877- 
399-WAHI or fax at 262-785-6765. Updates 
are listed every month in the WAHI Inspector.

continued on p. 12

mailto:info@ResoluteSystems.com
http://www.resolutesystems.com
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Tips and
Tidbits
continued from p. 11

Special Spaces 
Andrew Risch, longtime Milwaukee Chapter 
member and architectural designer for  
Embassy Homes, is involved with a valu-
able program. Special Spaces is a non-profit 
organization that creates dream bedrooms for 
children with life threatening illnesses. The 

program is seeking volunteers. For informa-
tion, contact Andrew at 262-241-8510, x111 or 
Andrew@emabassyhomes.com, or visit www.
specialspacesmilwaukee.org.

Chapter Secretaries
Chapter Secretaries are reminded to include 
upcoming speaker and topic information when 
submitting monthly meeting minutes to Julie 
Arnstein. The information will be included in 
the newsletter and will also be posted on our 
Web site at www.wahigroup.com.

Communication
All member-to-member or member-to-associa-
tion disputes must go through the Membership 
Committee. A member going public with a 
member or association dispute will be grounds 
for disciplinary action. The Membership Com-
mittee will implement this policy. Contact 
Committee co-chairs Doug Hoerth (920-375-
0723 or finallookinspectionservices@yahoo.
com) or Glenn Schmidt (920-923-0440 or 
gcschmidt1@att.net).

Add a Photo to the WAHI 
Web Site & Link to Your Site
WAHI’s Web site member database has a  new 
and improved multi-choice search option. 
Submit photo and/or company web addresses 
to info@wahigroup.com.

Dear Mystery Photo,
I saw this at an inspection this month and 
wonder if this is an approved installation for 
furnace filters.

Doug Hoerth answers: NO!

Mystery
Photo
By Doug Hoerth

mailto:Andrew%40emabassyhomes.com?subject=
http://www.specialspacesmilwaukee.org
http://www.specialspacesmilwaukee.org
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President Kent Schwanke 
(800) 585-4708

Vice President Doug Hoerth 
(920) 375-0723

Secretary Julie Arnstein 
(877) 399-9244

Treasurer Tom Greenwaldt 
(262) 547-3678

Past President Mike Von Gunten 
(262) 945-2446 

Members-at-Large 
Troy Beasley 
(414) 737-2721

Dennis Kruger 
(608) 835-5395

Bruce Low 
(920) 255-2197

Ron Miller 
(608) 832-6630

Brian Opelt 
(715) 937-2002

Nick Petrie 
(414) 961-1400

Dave Pribyl 
(920-660-3000)

David Strandburg 
(608) 255-3966

Kyle Zimmermann 
(715) 387-1815

Executive Director 
Julie Arnstein 
(877) 399-9244

Central Wisc. Chapter 
Rich Duerkop, President 
(715) 241-8222

Chippewa Valley Chapter 
Dave Waraxa, President 
(608) 534-7709

Fox Valley Chapter 
Kent Schwanke 
(800) 585-4708

Madison Chapter 
Dennis Kruger, President 
(608) 835-5395

Milwaukee Chapter 
Scot McLean, President 
(414) 228-6573

Statewide WAHI CommitteesBoard of Directors
Affiliates 
See Membership Committee
Arbitration 
David Strandberg, Chair 
Roy Wagner

Audit 
Tom Greenwaldt, Chair 
George Finch • Roger Howard 
Scott Jarvis • Joe Perlock 
Dave Stoinski

Clearinghouse  
(subcommittee of Legislative) 
Inactive

Education 
Tom Kruse, Co-Chair
Kent Schwanke, , Co-Chair
John Moore • Pete Saltness

Education House 
Kent Schwanke, Chair

Legislative 
Ron Miller, Chair

Membership 
Doug Hoerth, Co-Chair
Glenn Schmidt, Co-Chair 
Paul Birschbach • Roger Kautz 
Jerry Schneider

Nominations/Elections 
Andy Helgeson, Chair 
Rich Duerkop • Dennis Kruger 
Cassidy Kuchenbecker 
Scot McLean 
Kent Schwanke • Dave Waraxa

Public Relations 
Bob Turicik, Chair 
Troy Beasley • Bruce Low 
Nick Petrie • Chuck Weber

Rules & Bylaws 
Andy Helgeson, Chair 
Erick Beck • Tom Dempsey 
Tom Greenwaldt

WAHI Legal Support (WLS)
Chair position is vacant
Ron Miller • Roy Wagner

Web Site 
Doug Hoerth, Chair 
Keith Vanevenhoven


